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Alzheimer’s Disease: Pursuing the Cure at 

CU/Anschutz 

Speaker: Huntington Potter PhD  

October Lecture DINNER 
October 18, 2016 5:30 p.m. 

In the Glenn Miller Ballroom 

Lecture Event payment must be received NO LATER than  
October 10. Please send payment of $22 to our Hospitality 
Chair, Diana Maiden, 3130 Emerson Ave., Boulder, CO 80305. 
Questions? 303-494-4313 or diana.maiden@gmail.com  
 
Special meals are available and must be requested in  
advance:  gluten-free, vegetarian, or dairy-free options available. 
We have limited room capacity. Please book early to ensure 
seating. 

MESSAGES 
A Publication of the University Women’s Club of CU Boulder 

September 2016, Issue 1 

P.O. Box 18844, Boulder, CO 80308-1844 
www.boulderUWC.org; boulderuwc@gmail.com  

 Fall Membership Coffee 
        Welcoming All Members: Current, Past, and Future  
 

Tuesday, September 20, 2016, 9:30 – 11:30 a.m. 
University Memorial Center, Room 235 

 

Renew friendships 
Meet new members 

Hear about upcoming programs 
Sign up for Interest Groups 

Meet the new board 
Pay your membership dues ($30) 
 

Join us and bring a friend! (No Charge, No Reservations.) 
See YOU there! 

Questions? Contact Mary Huffman, mary@maryhuffman.com; 303-902-4842  

Join us for an evening lecture with Huntington Potter 
PhD. The doors open at 5:30 p.m. at the Glenn Miller 
Ballroom. There will be a cash bar in addition to dinner.  

.                                                   (Continued on Page 2) 

http://www.boulderuwc.org/index.html
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October Lecture Dinner (continued) 

Dr. Huntington Potter is Professor of Neurology and the Director of the Rocky Mountain Alzheimer’s Disease 

Center at the University of Colorado Anschutz Medical Center. He recently joined CU after studying, research-
ing, and teaching for 30 years at Harvard University. Dr. Potter has authored over 100 scientific articles and 
books and has received numerous awards for his work, with a special emphasis on the relationship between  
Alzheimer's disease (AD) and Down’s syndrome. 
 
During his lecture, Dr. Potter will address the current status of AD research, the potential for new ways of  
diagnosing the disease, and the possibility of new drug treatments. He will also discuss the comprehensive  
Alzheimer's disease center being developed on the Anschutz Medical Campus and the available resources for 
both patients and family members affected by this devastating disease.  
 
The new AD center is the only one in Colorado serving a 1,000-mile radius of Denver, including the Boulder  
community. 
 
For further information: 
Colorado researcher gets $1 million to advance Alzheimer’s drug trial  
Effort targets four promising therapies addressing neuroinflammation 
http://www.denverpost.com/2016/08/02/alzheimers-drug-trial-colorado-grant/  
 
See Lecture Registration form on page 13.  

We look forward to seeing many of you at the Membership Coffee, 9:30-11:30 
a.m., Tuesday, September 20 at the University Memorial Center in Room 235.  

You may pay your dues and any scholarship donations there or send them in be-
fore October 15 to UWC Membership, PO Box 18844, Boulder, CO 80308-1844. 
 
Our Program co-chairs, Mary Huffman and Patricia Meinhardt, have arranged won-
derful speakers for our Lecture Luncheons.  Please note that there are two 
changes to our normal scheduling of these events. The first will be held on 
Tuesday, October 18, in the UMC Glenn Miller Ballroom at 5:30 p.m. (Yes, it’s 
a dinner; not a luncheon!)  We also had to move our November luncheon to  
Tuesday, November 1, due to scheduling conflicts with the University.   
The November 1 Lecture Luncheon will be at 11:30 a.m. in UMC Room 235. 

 
The 2015-2016 and 2016-2017 Boards met jointly in May to observe the transition to a new UWC year.   We 
thank our departing Board members for their service and dedication:  Carol Dunnack, Patty Ludke, A.D. 
Chesley, Rita Reis, Janet Kern, and Nancy Sheffield. We welcome the following new Board members: Frieda 
Holley, Patricia Meinardt, Diana Maiden, Julianne Cassady, Kathy Randall, Berry Todd, and Karon Johnson.  
Please also read the article describing the workings of the Board written by Kathy Randall for this issue of  
MESSAGES. 

 
We had a lovely reception in May to honor Lorrie Shepard, Distinguished Professor and Dean of the University 
of Colorado School of Education, as recipient of the 2016 Margaret Willard Award.  Mary Huffman and Virginia 
Stringi were honored with the President’s Award for exceptional service to the membership. 
 
One of the purposes of our organization is to award scholarships to non-traditional CU students. This year the 
Scholarship Committee would like to give this goal special emphasis.  I hope that many of you have received 
and responded to the Survey-Monkey questionnaire which was recently emailed to the UWC membership.  Your 
input will help to shape the Scholarship Committee’s and your Board’s decisions as to actions under considera-

tion.  The underlying hope is that every UWC member will prioritize making a gift to the Scholarship Fund. 

President’s Message 

http://www.denverpost.com/2016/08/02/alzheimers-drug-trial-colorado-grant/
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Thanks so much to those of you who completed the Scholarship Committee’s survey!  Your feedback indicates 
that you value the Scholarship Program highly, but that 24% of the respondents do not donate to the scholarship 
fund.  Based upon previous assessments we believe that this number could be closer to 50% of our 350  
members who have not donated to the Scholarship Fund in the past.  With that in mind we are weighing the  
responses to your suggestions for changing that.   
 
Your input indicated that, of the options presented, you prefer special fundraising events.  Donation bags at 
every UWC function were also favorably considered and asking every member to donate over the course of the 
year received a majority of positive responses. 
 
Paying by credit card received mixed reviews, but you let us know that you would definitely not use your credit 
card if there were a 5% surcharge attached to each donation.  We have some work to do in order to make sure 
everyone knows that donations over $50 are acknowledged in writing for your use at tax time. 
 
But most interesting and thought-provoking were the comments we received from the respondents.  Although 
the committee hasn’t had time to sit down together and process either the survey results or your ideas, there are 
definitely some that we will be trying to implement!   
 
The first of those to be partially implemented will involve Julianna Bourgeois, one of our winners last spring who 
could not attend the luncheon.  She will speak at our Membership Coffee on September 20.  We missed the  
opportunity to hear from her due to illness, but you will hear from her then!   
 
The Scholarship Committee has met several times during the summer and will be meeting our CU contact,     

Barbara Marshall, in September to make plans for an even smoother assessment of our winners than last year.  

Special thanks to Diana King, our previous UWC president, and Janet Brewer, our current president for support-
ing our efforts to increase the amount of money available for scholarship opportunities, get as many UWC    
members involved as possible and ensure that you know how your donations are making a difference in giving 

non-traditional students access to higher education.  We hope you will join us in this effort! 

 

 

 
 
 

Scholarship Chair’s Message 

If anyone knows of a member who would appreciate a card, note or any personal contact due to illness, death or other  
reasons of support, please inform MOLLIE MORTON, 303-494-5486 or mollie.morton@colorado.edu. 
 

 
$30 annual dues are due by October 15. That is the cutoff deadline to be included in this year’s directory. 

Please send your dues in early so that we can include you. Checks made out to UWC can be sent to  
P.O. Box 18844, Attn. Membership, Boulder CO 80308-1844.  
 
We encourage you to consider including your scholarship fund donation and increase your check amount accordingly. 
Dues can also be paid at the Membership Coffee on Tuesday, September 20 at 9:30 a.m. at UMC Room 235. If you have 
questions regarding your UWC Membership please email  Virginia Stringi, UWC Membership Chair at  
uwcmembershipchair@gmail.com. 
Please see the Membership Form on page 12. 

Membership Dues 

Membership Courtesy 

Becky Palmer 

Scholarship Chair 
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This year’s Nominating Committee is comprised of Kathy Randall (chair), Frieda Holley, and Mary Greenwald. 
The committee’s task is to select nominees for President-elect, Secretary-elect, and Treasurer-elect for the  

program year 2017-18.  

If you would like to be considered for one of these positions, or would like to suggest someone for one of the 
positions, please contact any of the committee members (katherineran@gmail.com, holleyf@msudenver.edu, 

m.b.greenwald@comcast.net) by the end of September.  

See more information about serving on the Executive Board in the following article. 

By directive of the UWC Constitution, the UWC Executive Board consists of the president, the president-elect, 
secretary, secretary-elect, treasurer, treasurer-elect, the chairs of each of the UWC committees, and the outgo-
ing president. The “elect” positions move into the position proper the year after they were voted into the elect 
position. 
 
In UWC, the only positions that are elected are the president, secretary, and treasurer. All other positions are 
appointed by the president for the year that the president is serving. As with most executive boards, the UWC 
board functions best with a mix of the “old guard” who have served on the board in the past and are well versed 
in the history and culture of the organization and the board, and “new blood,” women who are new to the club or 
new to the board, who bring new ideas and fresh insight into UWC programming, special events, fund-raising 
and other projects. 
 
The board is responsible, as a group, to advise and assist the president in all aspects of the management of 
UWC. Committee chairs are responsible, with the guidance of the board, to complete the tasks of their particu-
lar committees. Some of the committees have responsibilities that last throughout the year, such as Hospitality, 
Membership, Email, and MESSAGES.  Other committees have responsibilities that are concentrated to a few 

weeks or months of the year, such as Scholarship, Nominating, Margaret Willard Award, and Honors Recep-
tion.  Some require a heavy time commitment, others, not so much. Some “committees” consist of only the 
chair, others have committee members who work with the chair. 
 
The Executive Board meets once a month from August through May, except for January. The meetings are 
held in a local restaurant and most board members stay to have lunch after the meetings. Serving on the board 
is rewarding in that it provides not just a chance to better understand and serve the organization that is impor-
tant to us, but to develop or deepen friendships as the board members work and socialize together. 
 
The Nominating Committee, the UWC President, and the Executive Board are always on the lookout for UWC 
members who would like to serve on a future board either in an elected position or as a committee chair. Some 
committee chairs need members to assist by serving on their committees. 
 
If you are interested in becoming more involved with UWC by becoming an elected board member, please   

contact Kathy Randall, current Nominating Committee Chair (katherineran@gmail.com).   

If you might like to serve as a committee chair in 2017-18, or assist on a committee, please contact Frieda   

Holley, President-elect, who will serve as president in 2017-18 (fholley@msudenver.edu).  

To see descriptions of Executive Board positions, go to our website at http://boulderuwc.org/. 

Kathy Randall 

UWC Nominations for 2017-18 

Tell Me More—about UWC Executive Board 

mailto:katherineran@gmail.com
mailto:holleyf@msudenver.edu
mailto:m.b.greenwald@comcast.net
mailto:katherineran@gmail.com
mailto:fholley@msudenver.edu
http://boulderuwc.org/
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The price of the luncheons is $22; reserve the whole series for $110. Make checks payable to “UWC” and note 
“Lecture Luncheon” in the memo. Please send payment or questions to: Diane Maiden, Attention: UWC Lecture 
Luncheon, 3130 Emerson Ave., Boulder, CO 80305  or 303-494-4313. Please do not combine lecture lunch 

payments with dues payments. Lecture Luncheon Registration Form is on Page 11. 

 Preview of Upcoming Lecture Luncheons 

Dr. Brian Catlos 
Tuesday, March 14, 2017 

11:30 a.m.  
UMC Room 235 

(Reservations and payment due 
March 6) 

 
 

  
 
 

 

Dr Brian Catlos is a Professor of Religious Studies at 
CU Boulder and is one of the world’s leading figures 
in the study of Mediterranean history. 

NOTE DATE  
 

Rick George 
 November 1, 2016 

11:30 a.m.  
UMC Room 235 

(Reservations and payment 
due October 24) 

 
 
 
 

 

Rick George is the Director for Athletics for the 
University of Colorado Boulder.  

 

Sports at CU—Where We Are Today, and 
the Vision for the Future 

Historical Perspective of Women in Politics: 
How We Got to Where We Are Today 

Dr. Roseanna M. Neupauer 
Tuesday, February 14, 2017,  

11:30 a.m.  
University Memorial Center  

Glenn Miller Ballroom 
(Reservations and payment 

due February 6) 
 
 

 
Dr. Roseanna M. Neupauer is an Associate Professor 
at CU Boulder in Hydrology, Water Resources and 
Environmental Fluid Mechanics 

Critical Importance of Groundwater 
Protection for Future Sustainability in 

Boulder and Beyond 

From Bob Dylan to Bill Gates: What Does 
Islam Have to do with Modern Western 

Culture? 

 

Dr. Lee Chambers 
Tuesday, December 13, 2016 

11:30 a.m.  
UMC Room 235 

(Reservations and payment due December 15) 
 
 

Dr. Lee Chambers is a professor in the CU History De-
partment who specializes in history and gender stud-
ies, gender and war, and women and social activism. 

 
. 
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Mark your calendars for April 18, 2017 for the Annual Spring Scholarship Luncheon to be held at the 

Boulder Country Club.  
 

Watch future UWC MESSAGES for more detailed information regarding this popular event.     
 

  Spring Scholarship Luncheon  - April 2017 

HAVE BAGPIPES, WILL TRAVEL  

 

Opera  Brunch  - Coming in March 2016 

Save the date March 19, 2017, for the Opera Brunch and opera: Mozart’s amusing and tender The Magic 
Flute. 
 
This opera allegorically portrays the education of mankind from chaos (Serpent) through colorful and fantas-
tical characters, representing an evolution from religious superstition (Queen) to rational enlightenment 
(Sarasto) by trial and error (Papageno and Tamino). 
 
Reservation forms and more information will be available in forthcoming MESSAGES. 
Contact: Julianne Cassady, jmcassady@comcast.net, 303-494-1135 

Members’ Accomplishments—Susan Planck 

One of our members, Susan Planck, has just written a new, unique book, Piping 
Hot! Tales of a Wandering Bagpiper, which is now available to those people  

interested in all things Celtic, those who just love to travel or both! 
 
Piping Hot! takes you into the world of bagpiping and around the globe. Piper and 
traveler Susan Hadley Planck weaves together her sense of adventure with her 
love of bagpiping. She relates engaging stories of travel and piping from the top of 
Mt. Fuji in Japan to the Great Wall of China, at the base of Mt. Fitzroy in South 
America and even marching with 10,000 pipers through the streets of Edinburgh in 
the 2000 Millennium parade.  
 
This book is for anyone who loves the skirl of the bagpipes, has Scottish-Irish 
roots, or just enjoys interesting travel. You don’t have to be a bagpiper to enjoy 
these zany adventures mixing different cultures through the world of music. 

Susan writes from the perspective as a member of the award-winning City of Denver Pipe Band for more 
than 15 years.  She gained insights into the antics of bagpipe bands, competitions, piper personalities and 
gigs from participating in the matchless “Memphis in May” celebration to playing on the dock in Oban, 
Scotland.   
 
This book will resonate with bagpipers, bagpipe lovers and travelers alike. 
 
You can order this book through Amazon.com or at Susan’s website susanplanck.com.   
If you have any questions, please email her at plancksusan@gmail.com. 

http://amazon.com/
http://susanplanck.com/
mailto:plancksusan@gmail.com
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There are many ways to contribute to the UWC Scholarship Fund. You can give directly by includ-
ing additional monies when you pay your dues or by making out a check to UWC with a specific 
designation for the UWC Scholarship Fund or for the UWC Endowment Fund that generates  
annual income for this purpose.   
 
Our Scholarship Committee is also preparing information about Donor Advised Funds where you 
can move stocks, properties, monies or other investments into a charitable fund managed by your 
broker or by a Donor Advised Fund Manager for purposes of reaping immediate tax benefits for 
larger donations of greater magnitude, and where you have the ability to move incremental 
amounts of earnings or principal from this fund over time to one or more charitable causes of your 
choice.   
 
For questions on a Donor Advised Fund consult your broker or write to  
bouderuwc@gmail.com with the subject “Donor Advised Fund” and your questions. 
 

Diana King  

 
 
 

Scholarship Donation Considerations 

Donor Advised Funds 

This graph shows that tuition, room and 
board for 1 undergraduate resident stu-

dent (blue line, nearly $22K) is outdistanc-
ing our current efforts at awarding the  
average award scholarship (red line, 
$5K).  
We need to make a real difference for our 
non-traditional scholarship winners.   
 
Please keep this in mind as you           
decide how much you can contribute to 
help our students this year, particularly as 
you are writing your check for your dues. 

Scholarship 
Winners for 
2016: Emily 
Hayden, Brooks 
Christiansen, 
Jessica Albarian 
and Myrlinda 
Huff. 

PLUS  
Julianna 
Bourgeois 
who will 
speak at the 
September 
Membership 
Coffee. 

mailto:boulderuwc@gmail.com
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Interest Groups in Action 

The Needlecraft group meets at 1:30 p.m. 
on the second and fourth Thursdays at 
members homes. 
 
Shown here is a blanket recently completed 
by Jana Murphy (on the left). Mollie Sue 
Morton helps with the display. 

The Garden Group usually meets the 
third Wednesday from April to October. 
 
They visit local garden centers, botanical 
gardens and share garden expertise. 

The Bicycling Group meets every Thursday 
from May through October. 
 
There is also a Bicycling—Easy Riders 
group which meets on Wednesdays from 
May through October. 

All of the UWC Interest Groups are listed on the next 2 pages. 
Feel free to contact the chair of a group in which you may be interested. 
Also, come to the September Membership Coffee on September 20 to learn more in person. 

Theater Goers 
 
Annie and Gail are looking forward to an entertaining season of excellent local theater and 
they invite old members as well as new members to join the Theater Goers Group.   
 
They will be starting the season at the new Dairy Center with the production of RIPCORD, 
September 25, the 2:00 p.m. matinee.  If you are interested in joining the group, please con-

tact Gail Moyes at 303-786-9142 or email at gpmoyes@gmail.com.  They hope to sign up 
more new members at the Membership Coffee on September 20, 9:30 a.m.  

mailto:gpmoyes@gmail.com


 

September 2016 Issue 1, Page 9 

Interest Groups in Action—continued 

Interest Group - Spanish 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Spanish for Learners!!!   OR  Advanced Spanish Conversation!!! 

 
The UWC Spanish Conversation Groups are re-organizing this fall. There will be sign ups at the 
fall Membership Coffee at 9:30 a.m. on Tuesday, September 20 in UMC 235.  
 
CLASSES FOR LEARNERS: Depending upon interest there will be classes for Beginning Span-
ish, Intermediate Spanish or a combination of the two.  If you’ve always wanted to learn Spanish or 
improve your basic Spanish then come join with others for this opportunity to learn this fall.  If we 
have enough interest, we will organize a class starting in October.  There will be a cost involved for 
the instructor and a minimum commitment of  3 to 6 classes over a 2 to 4 month period depending 
upon interest of those involved. 
 
ADVANCED SPANISH CONVERSATION:  If you already know Spanish, there will be other events 

organized to keep up your Spanish. 
 
ON YOUR OWN:  We encourage anyone interested to take advantage of the free website for lan-
guages called duolingo.com.  You can work through it at your own pace and level.  It is very help-
ful. 
 
If you have questions or are interested but cannot attend the Coffee, please contact Diana King  to 
sign up or for more information. (email: dianaking.boulder@gmail.com,   
Home: 303-530-1860, Mobile: 303-803-4583) 
 

  
 

UWC History Book 2015-16 

The 2015-16 History Book will be available to view at the 
September 20 Membership Coffee. 
 
We had a wonderful year, as the photos reveal. 
 
Thanks to all who helped make 2015-16 a great year 
(programs, interest groups, special activites included.) 
 
Copies can be purchased. Contact Kathleen Newton with 
your request. They will cost around $50 each. 
 

http://duolingo.com/
mailto:dianaking.boulder@gmail.com
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Interest Group 
Meeting Time and 

Place  

 
Chair(s) Information 

 
Special Notes  

  
Bicycling 

Meets every Thursday from May 
through October. 

Mary Greenwald (303-443-6478) 
m.b.greenwald@comcast.net  

  

An email prior to the ride will provide time and 
meeting place. Please contact the chair for 
more information. 

Bicycling – Easy Riders 
Wednesdays from May through 

October. 

Mary Greenwald (303-443-6478) 
m.b.greenwald@comcast.net  

An email prior to the ride will provide time and 
meeting place. Please contact the chair for 
more information.  

Book Group - Evening 
7:15 p.m. 

Second Thursday, 
members’ homes. 

Ellen Holland (303-517-5544) 
wrhelh@comcast.net 

Kathy Randall (303-530-1095) 
katherineran@gmail.com 

Sept. 15: All the King’s Men by Robert Penn 
Warren. Hostess: Beth Rauch (303-442-
2704, etrauch@comcast.net). Note this is the 
3rd Thursday (for September only). 
 
Oct. 13: Let’s Not GO to the Dogs Tonight by 
Alexandra Fuller. 
 
Books are available at the Boulder Book-
store.  

Bridge on Wednesday 
1:00 - 3:00 p.m. 

First Wednesday, 
members’ homes. 

Barbara Turner (303-471-9778) 
Barbara-Turner@centurylink.net 

Sharon Gabriel (303-494-7643) 
skgabriel@comcast.net  

Please contact chairs for details. 

French Conversation  -  
All Speaking Levels 

2nd and 4th Wednesdays 
10:30 a.m.—noon at Panera Bread 

in the 29th Street Mall 

Gisele Berzins (303-408-0366) 
gigiberzins@gmail.com 

  

Please contact chair for details. 
 
All levels of French speaking ability accepted 
and welcome. 

Garden Group 
Usually meets third Wednesdays 

from April to October. 

Jyotsna Raj (303-447-8831) 
Jyotsna.raj@colorado.edu 

 
Karon Johnson (303-499-5056) 
Karon.Johnson@Colorado.edu  

September program TBD. 
 
Please contact co-chairs for information. 

  

Hiking 
Every Friday 

Meet east end of the lower level of 
Macy’s parking garage. 

Heidi Lynch (303-499-5779) 
hslynch@comcast.net 

 
Frieda Holley (303-499-3733) 

holleyf@msudenver.edu  

This year-round group meets at 9:00 a.m.,  
September to May and at 8:30 a.m.,  
June to August. 
 

Italian Conversation 
1:30 – 2:30 p.m. 

Every Wednesday 
The “Y,” 2850 Mapleton Avenue 

Maxene Wilson (303-530-4619)  
maxene@earthlink.net  

Contact chair for details. 
  

Music 
Time varies 

Second Mondays of most months, 
in members’ homes. 

  

Judy Owens (303-494-0196) 
owensj4@mac.com 

Pat Phillipson (303-443-9839) 
phillipp@colorado.edu  

We especially welcome new performers. 
Contact chairs for details. 
 

Needlecraft 
1:30 p.m. 

Second and Fourth Thursdays, 
members’ homes. 

Ginnie Ross (303-442-6014) 
vross921@gmail.com 

 
Georgianne Campbell (303-499-2798) 

rpcampbell@att.net  

An email will be sent to members with details 
prior to each meeting. 

mailto:m.b.greenwald@comcast.net
mailto:m.b.greenwald@comcast.net
mailto:vstringi@comcast.net
mailto:Barbara-Turner@centurylink.net
mailto:skgabriel@comcast.net
mailto:gigiberzins@gmail.com
mailto:Jyotsna.raj@colorado.edu
mailto:Ginnydon22@yahoo.com
mailto:hslynch@comcast.net
mailto:holleyf@msudenver.edu
mailto:maxene@earthlink.net
mailto:owensj4@mac.com
mailto:phillipp@colorado.edu
mailto:vross921@gmail.com
mailto:rpcampbell@att.net


 

September 2016 Issue 1, Page 11 

 

The following Interest Groups are part of the UWC, but currently do not have openings: 
 
 

On the Road Again 
Various times, various venues  

Karen Diamond (303-939-8656) 
Karen.diamond@mac.com 

Contact chair for details. 

Out to Lunch 
12:00 p.m. 

Fourth Wednesday 
Meet at the restaurant at noon. 

  

Jyotsna Raj (303-447-8831) 
jyotsna.raj@colorado.edu 

 
Virginia Donegan (303-635-6685)  

ginnydon22@yahoo.com 

We plan to meet  Wednesday, September 28 at 
noon at Chautauqua Dining Hall, 900 Baseline 
Rd, Boulder. RSVP to chairs. 
 
 

Readers’ Theatre 2 
6:30 p.m. 

First or Second Monday 
Meeting Room at Presbyterian 

Manor Senior 
  

Patty Ludke (303-440-9590)  
pattycake.21@juno.com 

 
Kathy Randall (303-530-1095)  

katherineran@gmail.com 

Email will provide details. 

Snowshoeing 
Thursdays, to be determined. 

Mary Greenwald (303-443-6478) 
m.b.greenwald@comcast.net  

Contact chair for details. 

Spanish Learners - 
Beginners and Intermediates 

 

Diana King (303-530-1860) 
dianaking.boulder@gmail.com  

Contact chair to join a group session to learn or 
improve your beginning Spanish. 
 

Spanish Conversation 
Advanced 

Most Mondays 
Local restaurant 

Diana King (303-530-1860) 
dianaking.boulder@gmail.com 

  

Contact chair for meeting time, place and de-
tails. 

Sunday Afternoon at the Movies 
Matinee Fourth Sunday 

Local movie theatre 

Lois Kraft (515-724-9627) 
Kraft_lois@yahoo.com 

 
Kathleen Newton (720-548-8661)  

kathleen_n@comcast.net  

Email provides details of movie selection and 
meeting time. Contact chairs to join the list. 

Theater Goers 
  

Gail Moyes (303-786-9142)
gpmoyes@gmail.com  

Annie Russell (303-786-8070) 
annie@annierussell.com 

Contact one of the co-chairs  for upcoming ac-
tivity details. 

Interest Group 
Meeting Time and 
Place - Continued 

 
Chair(s) Information 

 
Special Notes  

  

To start a new interest group requires at least five members and a chairperson.  

Contact Nancy Liggett (neliggett@gmail.com) for more information. 
To form a new book group, contact Kathy Randall (303-530-1095). 
 

Interest Group Chair(s) 

Book Group—Afternoon Carol Saunders, Mary Clough 

Book Group - BG3 Kathy Randall  

Book Group Small— 
Fiction, Nonfiction 

Nancy Liggett   
 

Book Group –  
Second Monday 

Helen Hooper  
 

French Conversation Dot Thompson, Ruth Stern 

Readers’ Theatre Marilyn Wasmuth 

mailto:jyotsna.raj@colorado.edu
mailto:ginnydon22@yahoo.com
mailto:pattycake.21@juno.com
mailto:katherineran@gmail.com
mailto:m.b.greenwald@comcast.net
mailto:dianaking.boulder@gmail.com
mailto:dianaking.boulder@gmail.com
mailto:pattycake.21@juno.com
mailto:kathleen_n@comcast.net
mailto:gpmoyes@gmail.com
mailto:neilerts@gmail.com
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UWC Boulder Membership Form – 2016-17 

 

Welcome!  Please fill out the membership form completely, even if you were a member last year.  It is 
important that we verify all the information presently in the database.  Please print clearly, especially 
your email address and check if it is an update. 
 
MESSAGES will be emailed to our membership.   

The UWC membership year runs from June 1 to May 31. 
 

Virginia Stringi, Membership Chair Frieda Holley, New Member Chair 
303-955-1860 303-499-3733 
uwcmembershipchair@gmail.com                         holley@msudenver.edu 
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  
 
Name  ___________________________________________   Phone  _________________________________  

 
Address   _________________________________________________________________________________  

 
Email address for newsletter   _______________________________________________________________  

 (please print clearly)   ☐ new email address 
 

 ☐ I am enclosing my annual dues of $30.    I am a   ☐returning member  ☐ new member. 
 

 ☐ I am enclosing an additional tax-deductible contribution for the scholarship fund. 
 ☐$25 ☐$50 ☐$100 ☐Other  $  ______     
               ☐ I am enclosing this tax-deductible contribution for the scholarship fund in Honor/Memory of:  
                    _________________________________________________________________________  
 

Make all checks payable to UWC (may combine dues and donations; please do not combine with luncheons) 

Mail to:  UWC Membership, PO Box 18844, Boulder, CO  80308-1844 

  

 I have a friend who might like to join the UWC.  Please send membership information to: 
 

Name   ___________________________________________   Phone  _____________________  
 
Address   _________________________________________   Email  __________________________________ 
 

UWC Interest Groups  
These are some of the current interest groups. Please see the interest group chairperson if you wish to join.  
(The chairpersons will be on the website, www.boulderuwc.org, and in MESSAGES.)  

 

Bicycling  Hiking  Reader’s Theater  

Book Groups  Italian Conversation  Snowshoeing  

Bridge  Music  Spanish Conversation  

Downhill Skiing  Needlecraft  Sunday Afternoon at the Movies  

French Conversation  On the Road Again  Theater Goers  

Gardening  Out to Lunch   

Other interest group suggestions, please contact Nancy Liggett neliggett@gmail.com 

mailto:uwcmembershipchair@gmail.com
http://www.boulderuwc.org
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Registration Form for UWC Lecture Events 
 

 

Enclosed is my check for $__________ ($22 per event per person) for the following events. 
Also please add (optional donation) of $__________ for the UWC scholarship fund. 
 
All reservations must be received 8 days before lecture deadline. Please book early to ensure seating.  
On occasion we do fill our venues. When this happens we take reservations on first come first served basis. 
 

 
 

(Please print): 
 
Your Name: ________________________________________________ 
 
Email: __________________________________________ Phone: _______________ 
 
Address: ______________________________ City, State: ______________________ 
 
Special Diet Meal needed  (please specify type and for whom)  

 

________________________________________________________ 

Please make check payable to UWC.  
Lecture luncheon checks are due 8 days before each luncheon. 
 
Mail check and this completed form and your check to our Hospitality Chair:  

Diana Maiden 
3130 Emerson Ave 
Boulder, CO 80305  

# in party Name of Guest(s) Date 
(Tues.) 

Speaker/Topic 

    10/18/16 

5:30 p.m. 
UMC  
Glenn Miller 
Ballroom 

Dr. Huntington Potter  
Alzheimer’s Disease: Pursuing the Cure  
at CU/Anschutz 

 

    11/1/16 
11:30 a.m. 
UMC 235 

Rick George 
Sports at CU—Where We Are Today, and the  
Vision for the Future 

    12/13/16 
11:30 a.m. 
UMC 235 

Dr. Lee Chambers 
Historical Perspective of Women in Politics: How 
We Got to Where We Are Today 

    2/14/17 
11:30 a.m. 
UMC  
Glenn Miller 
Ballroom 

Dr. Roseanna M. Neupauer 
Critical Importance of Groundwater Protection for 
Future Sustainability in Boulder and Beyond 

    3/14/17 
11:30 a.m. 
UMC 235 

Dr. Brian Catlos 
From Bob Dylan to Bill Gates: What Does Islam 
Have to Do with Modern Western Culture? 
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 Executive Board  2016-17 

President Janet Brewer 

President-elect Freida Holley 

Secretary Kathy Terrill 

Treasurer Arlene Gerwin 

Past President Diana King 

Advisory/
Parliamentarian 

Karon Johnson 

Communications Mollie Sue Morton 

Email Kathleen Newton 

Historian Berry Todd 

Honors Reception  Kathryn Wardell 

Hospitality  Diana Maiden  

Interest Groups  Nancy Liggett 

Margaret Willard Award Jane Massie 

Membership  Virginia Stringi 

New Members Freida Holley 

Directory/Handbook/
Repository 

Diana King 

MESSAGES Joyce Spencer 

Nominating Committee Kathy Randall 

Opera Brunch Julianne Cassady 

Program Co-Chairs 
Mary Huffman, 
Patricia Meinhardt 

Scholarship Committee Becky Palmer 

Scholarship Luncheon  
Tamera Van Spriell, 
Linda Nordberg 

Telephone Tree Linda Blomquist 

Website Carol Etges 

Secretary Elect Kathleen Newton 

Treasurer Elect Arlene Gerwin 

2016-17  Calendar 

September 6 Board Meeting 

  10 MESSAGES Deadline 

  20 Membership Coffee 

October 4 Board Meeting 

  10 MESSAGES Deadline 

  15 
Membership Deadline for 
Name to Appear in Directory 

 18 Lecture Dinner 

November  1 Lecture Luncheon 

 6 
New Member Wine and 
Cheese Event 

 8 Board Meeting 

  10 MESSAGES Deadline 

December 6 Board Meeting 

   NO MESSAGES IN JANUARY 

  13 Lecture Luncheon 

January   
No Planned Meetings or 
Events 

 10 MESSAGES Deadline 

February 7 Board Meeting 

 10 MESSAGES Deadline 

  14 Lecture Luncheon 

March 7 Board Meeting 

  10 MESSAGES Deadline 

  14 Lecture Luncheon 

  19 Opera Brunch 

April 4 Board Meeting 

  10 MESSAGES Deadline 

  18 Scholarship Luncheon 

May 9 Honors Reception 

  16 Tri-Board Meeting 

     


